

06056 Phone: 07920089356

Chair of the School Council Email: Kate.piercy@lancashire.gov.uk
FULWOOD ST PETER'S CHURCH OF Our ref: LCC/SCPT/HS/ACC06056

FULWOOD ST PETER'S CHURCH OF Our ref: LCC/SCPT/HS/ACC06056 ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL Date: 23rd February 2022

Meadowfield Fulwood

Preston

PR2 9RE

Dear School Council

Re: Lancashire Healthy Schools Programme Quality Marks Award

Congratulations on achieving the Healthy Eating, Physical Activity and Drugs, Alcohol and Tobacco Education Quality Marks with the Lancashire Healthy Schools Programme. The certificates awarded to the school have been sent to your head teacher.

This achievement will be celebrated by appearing on the awards sections of the website www.lhsp.org.uk. These awards are valid for three years, for information on how to re-validate, please visit www.lhsp.org.uk

What stands out in your submission is:

- How much many of you enjoy your school meals since the changes made to them, especially as it means you can now sit with your friends.
- Your school is offering you opportunities to be increasingly physically active
 with different sports being available at lunchtime, you have after school clubs,
 the Daily Mile and some of you are representing your school in competitions. It
 is worth noting that you can recognise the benefits of physical activity on your
 mental wellbeing and your ability to study better.
- Pupil voice is embedded in your school demonstrated by your views leading to the changes which have been made to school lunches. In addition, your School Council was tasked with writing your Healthy School Packed Lunch Code which influences school practice.
- Your school's commitment to partnership working to enhance your learning which has been seriously hindered by Covid restrictions. However, your teachers remain determined to make this happen as soon as possible.

The representation of change on your school website clearly demonstrates:

- How much you appreciate the improvements made to your school lunches and the role your School Council played in this.
- The creative work carried out by Year 6 pupils to teach Year 2 pupils about healthy lifestyle choices in relation to healthy eating, physical activity and the risks associated with smoking tobacco products.

Thank you for the hard work being done to improve the health and wellbeing of the children and young people and the school community and best wishes with continuing to build on your achievements.

Yours sincerely

Kata Pierry

Kate Piercy

PSHE and Healthy Schools Teacher Adviser